GSA

GSA National Capital Region
Office of Planning & Design Quality

May 7, 2012

Mr. David Maloney

State Historic Preservation Officer
District of Columbia Office of Planning
1100 4th Street, SW

Suite E650

Washington DC 20024

RE:  Old Post Office Redevelopment — Section 106 Consultation Meeting Invitation
Dear Mr. Maloney:

The U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) has initiated the consultation process under
Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, 16 U.S.C. 470f for the proposed
redevelopment of the Old Post Office, located at 1100 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,
Washington, DC.

The purpose of this letter is to invite you to the first Section 106 Consultation meeting for
the proposed redevelopment on Tuesday May 22, 2012 at 1:30 pm. The location of the
meeting is:

GSA Regional Office Building
301 7" Street, SW, Room 7023
Washington, D.C. 20407

The agenda for this meeting includes review of the Section 106 consultation schedule and
an introduction to the project and the design team.

GSA is pleased to invite you to participate in the Section 106 process. If you have questions
regarding this process or the first meeting, or if you wish to update the contact information
for your organization, please call or email me or contact Danielle Breaux at (202) 288-1298
or daniellebreaux@turkadvisory.com.
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We look forward to consulting with you on the historic preservation of this notable
Washington landmark.

Sincerely,

g
Nancy Witherell
Regional Historic Preservation Officer

(202) 260-0663
nancy.witherell@gsa.gov
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